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March 24, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the non-economic terms of the Public Safety Employees Union (Non-Commissioned) collective bargaining agreement (CBA) for the period of January 1, 2016, through December 31, 2016, enabling King County to continue to provide to the public the high quality services afforded by the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD).  The CBA extension provided by this ordinance was agreed to by the parties pursuant to the “Total Compensation” memorandum of agreement between King County and the King County Coalition of Unions; ratified by King County Council on November 10, 2014, by Ordinance 17916.  This agreement covers approximately 76 employees.
The employees covered by this agreement include a wide range of professionals who provide service to all areas of King County.  The employees include Community Corrections Caseworkers, Fiscal Specialists, Corrections Technicians and administrative support personnel.  They work directly with inmates and represent King County to the public.  They are responsible for supporting and enforcing various security rules in DAJD and keeping DAJD facilities running smoothly.
This agreement furthers the goals of the County’s Strategic Plan by supporting the department which is an integral part of the criminal justice system in King County.  It reflects both sound financial management and the development and empowerment of King County’s most valuable asset, its employees.  The changes in this CBA reflect the fact that the parties have and will continue to work collaboratively to jointly address the challenges facing both the County and its employees.

The cost-of-living adjustment for 2016 was ratified by King County Council on November 10, 2014, by Ordinance 17916 and is not part of this ordinance.
The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will help King County residents by creating consistency and continuity of terms and conditions of employment for the employees in the bargaining unit, allowing for productive employment and continuing excellent service to the residents of King County.
If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-296-4273.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations
